
To deline the first purpose of his book, 
Sliawcross quotes from George Steiner’s 
Language und Silence: 

“While Jews were being murdered in 
Treblinka ‘the overwhelming plurality of 
human beings ... wen: sleeping or eating or 
going to a film or making love or worrying 
about the dentist.. . .Are thee.. .different 
species of tinic in the same world. good 
times and enveloping folds of inhuman time 
in wliicli rnen fall into the slow hands of 
living damnation‘!’ ” 

Shiiwcross asks how “the inhabitants of 
‘good’ time do or do not rclate to those 
incarcerated and often murdered in the ‘en- 
veloping folds of inhuman time.’ *’ Our 
ability to rclate, much less respond, to those 
“inhuman times” has been severely rc- 
stricted. according to Shawcross, by our 
ability to accumulate endless “mere facts 
a h u t  the world.” Certain crises attain “crit- 
ical inass,” gain the attention of the world. 
and thereby spur a humanitarian response. 
Otlicrs do not. 

Another of Shawcross’s goals is “to ex- 
plore a little the extent to which the rnemory 
of the inaptly named /lolocm.sr has affectcd 
our perception and our imagination when 
hearing distant cries for help.” (Inapt, in 
Shawcross’s view. because of the word’s 
biblical connotation of a sacrilicc to God.) 
lliat The Iiolocaust is the benchmark by 
which the world measures disasters appcars 
in the fict that it is. in Coinrnunist. capi- 
titlist, and socialist propaganda alike, a 
standard warning of inhumanity. The dan- 
ger, of course. is that unless ;I tragic situ- 
ation is comparcd to The Holocaust, the 
warning miry fa11 on deaf cars. 

Shawcross wcaves our collective iiiem- 
of ’111~ l i o l o c i ~ ~ ~ t  itiid its effcct on our 

ability to respond to sul‘fcring into an in- 
sightful trciitisc on the Western conscikncc. 
Howcvcr, his trciitisc is I I I O S ~  viiluilblc i n  
providing a provocative frainc of reference 
for Shawcross’s third goal: “to examine the 
work of sonic of those humanitarian or- 
ganizations that the world has created in ;in 
attempt to bind its self-inflicted wounds.” 

Pcrliaps nothing in recent history so well 
illustrates the siniultancous cxistcnce of 
“good time” :and “inliuinnn time” as the fact 
that the C;iinbodi;rn pcople faced forced la- 
hor. persecution, the threat of cxccution and 
starvation undcr the Khmer I<ougc while 
much of the world W:IS not only unrcspon- 
sive but vinually unaware of the repression 
of Pol Pot’s rule. Kcports of  Klirner Rouge 
“genocidc” werc made rcpcatcdly by rcf- 
ugees reaching the Thiii border stwn after 
tlie Khiiicr I<ougc gained power from Gen- 
eral Lon No1 in 1975. Likc early rcpons of 
Niizi plans to liquidate thc Jews. many were 

not taken seriously until t o  latc; it was not 
until 1978 that official response to Khmer 
Rougc atrocities acquircd any sense of ur- 
gency. As Shawcross writes: 

“It happened after and partly because the 
bitter but surreptitious border dispute bc- 
tween the Khmer K O U ~ C  and thcir former 
Vietnamese allies broke into public warfiirc 
and violent recrimination. Massive abuse 
of human rights alone had fiiilcd to win 
worldwide attention in the way that open 
schism and warfare within the Communist 
bloc did.” 

Shawcross dcmonstratcd in S i d d i o w  that 
he can uncover the personalities, the his- 
torical fears and prejudiccs, and thc stra- 
tegic and economic concerns thiit go a long 
way to explain the intricacies of Southeast . 
Asian politics. This ability makes his carc- 
ful and thorough chronicle of the humani- 
tarian relief effort in Cambodia an analysis 
of thc way the polirics of mercy often dc- 
tcrmincs the quality of mcrcy. 

The go:il of intergovcrnmentiil and pri- 
vate, voluntary organizations is to providc 
humanitarian. nonpolitical rclicf to pcople 
struggling to survivi. y e t  a11 sucli relief 
must be delivered in the political atmo- 
sphere in which the victims are found. 
Shawcross explains fully the relation bc- 
tween the strategic. economic. and political 
goals of the U.S. .  Thailand, Vietnam, and 
China. and the bumaucratic and diplomatic 
procedures that often caused critical dclnys 
in the delivery of relief. 

The aid shipments actually served to rein-. 
forcc il political stalemate. Aid sent to the 
part of Cambodia near the ‘Thai border was 
a strategic clcmcnt in the struggle of tlic 
defeated Khmer Rouge to reghup bclbrc 
beginning its iittempt to rcgain power in 
Phnoni R n l i .  For the Vietnamese-backed 
Heng Samrin governnicnt, the aid helped 
consolidate its effort to gain legitimacy. ‘I’hc 
government of Heng Sarnrin (himself ii for- 
mer Khmer Kouge officer %lie had curlier 
llcd to Vietnam) was not internationally rcc- 
ognizcd. The United Nations, concerncd 
with upholding the law of nittioiis. contin- 
ued to rccogni7c the cdcntinls of the Khiiicr 
Rouge. first in 1979 and latcr i n  coillition 
with Prince Norcidom Sihanouk aiid Son 
Sann (a cabinet leader undcr Si1i;inouk until 
the late 1960s). In 1979 thc U.N. Security 
Council considered a resolution condcmn- 
ing the Vietnamese invasion: its passage 
was blocked only by a Soviet veto. 

The politics of relicf are not cxclusivc to 
govcmmcnts. While testifying to the coin- 
mitiiicnt of humanitarian iigcncy personnel. 
Shawcross outlines some of the political 
fiictors charilctcristic of most private foreign 
relief and dcvclopnicnt itid prograiris. A 

rather coinplctc pictun: cmergcs of the per- 
sonality conflicts and interagency squabbles 
that hamper the effective distribution of aid. 
We see the inherent conflict bctween the 
agencies’ mandate to meet human needs on 
a nonpolitical basis, their responsibility to 
the priorities of  donors who provide the 
funds necessary to suslain a relief program, 
and their need to work through ;ind with 
govcrnincnts. Unfortunatcly. Shawcross 
tends to bury sonic of the inorc enlightening 
and intricate details of this histov in foot- 
notes and vague references. 

When asked to comment on the entire 
Cambodian effort; Sir Kobert Jackson. the 
pcrsonal represcntativc o f  the U.N. sccrc- 
tary-general durinp ttic relief ’effort. re- 
sponded: 

“I am left with a feeling of sadness aiid 
despair. The fundiiincntal objective of pre- 
serving thc lives o f  the people has bccii 
achieved, but much more could have ken 
achieved if the humiinitarinn opcrations hid 
not been subjcctccl continuously to conllict- 
ing political prcssurcs. Likc the victims of 
Yiiltii, the Cambodians are victims of in- 
tcm;ition;il politics beyond their control.. . .” 

It is by uncovering ant1 clarifying the 
intcrn;itional politics of relief that Shiiw- 

brings us closcsr to understanding tlic 
of our ability to triinsliitc the dictates 

of our conscience into tlic actions of mcrcy. 
More than offering us a chance to take a 
fresh look ;it our complicity in human atroc- 
ity-whether pcrpctratctl by Nilzi, or hy thc 
,Khmer RougL-7/1o Qrrtrlig o$Merc:v brings 
to light the inability of humanitarian or- 
girnizations to dclivcr i~p~li t ic i~l  rclicf when 
political conditions Icii\rC i io  rooin for nicr- 
ciful policies. H’V 

PRESIDENTS, POLITICS 
AND POLICY 

by Erwin C. Hargrove 
and Michael Nelson 

(The Johns Hopkins l!nivcrsity I h s ;  2x8 
pp.; 525.00) 

THE LEADERSHIP QUESTION: 
THE PRESIDENCY AND 

THE AMERICAN SYSTEM 
by Bert A. Rockman 
(Plncgcr: 253 pp.: 529.95) 

Hargrovc imd irr:clson iiiiike ;I spcciiil point 
of declaring that their book is not just for 
scholars and uiidcrgrihiitcr but for anyone 
“intcrcstcd in undcrst;indinp the Anicrican 
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congressional relations and electoral re- 
alignments; metacycles, which are of nar- 
rower range than epoclial cycles and de- 
termined by shifts in domestic and foreign 
policy priorities as well as by changes in 
styles of managing the presidency; and 
knncycles. including the honeymoon pe- 
riod, declining support ovcr the first tcrm, 
and growing effectiveness as a result of the 
incumbent's increased undentanding of the 
presidential office. 

The chapter on contcmprary inllucnccs 
on presidential leadership survcys such as- 
pects of the modern landscape as the ex- 
pansion of technology and the resultant 
growtli of individual rationality and ifs re- 
sult--8 politics "usually vulnerable to the 
currents of short-term forces." Most of 
Rockman's book, then. is conccmed with 
the situation in which all presidents find 
themselves as they take up their leadership 
role and how that situation has evolved ovcr 
time. Only in the penultimate chapter does 
he focus on the individuals involved. Kock- 
man spends little time on particular presi- 
dents; rather. he discusses the stylcs. traits, 
and behavior that tend to characterize our 
presidents, as well as the consequences Uicw 
may have. 

The concluding essay places in the con- 
(CXI of a larger leadership question the prob- 
lems that bedevil those who would exert 
political leadership in America: Is it pos- 
sible for the government of an advanced 
industrial society with a strong democratic 
tradition to function effectively? By training 
his lens on the big picture-nationally and 
to some cxtent cross-culturally-Rocknian 
enables us to take the long view. His dis- 
cussion of leadership illuniinates thc more 
narmwly dcfined pmblcms that Ixsct our 
own political life. and in this he has rcn- 
dered a scrvice to all who arc "interested 
in undcrstanding the American prcsi- 
dency." W V '  

Briefly Noted 
THE GLOBAL DEBT CRISIS: 
AMERICA'S GROWING 

INVOLVEMENT 
by John H. Makln 
(Basic Books; 272 pp.; 518.05) 

In die decade beginning in the early 1970s. 
r sinall group of banks-along with a few 
governnients and international agencies- 
loaned almost $700 billion to developing 
countries. Today, the failurc of these coun- 
tries to replay the interest on thesc loans 
has created the world's worst debt crisis in 

the history of eight centuries of international 
banking. 

How did it happen and where do &e go 
from here? These questions are the subject 
of this timely book by the director of Fiscal 
Policy Studies at the American Entcrprisc 
Institute, who is, as well, professor of eco- 
nomics at the University of Washington. 
The layman who wants to understand this 
important subject will find!Profcssor Mak- 
in's book probably the kst  that has ap- 
p e m d  so far. 

'I'hc story hc tells is a tangled one. I t  
bcgins with the judgment of U.S. banks that 
thc United States itsclf was not a good placc 
to invest money in the 1970s. President 
Nixon had cut the dollar's link to gold to 
liriance die Vietnam war. the cost of social 
programs was mounting, and the two wcrc 
creating massive inflation. Overseas, by 
contrast, a new economic ordcr seemed to 
be emerging, with attractive invcstment 011- 

portunities. Moreover, prodigious sunis in 
petrodollars were soon availablc for rccy- 
cling, and the powerful economies of scale 
involved in lending hundreds of millions 
instead of hundreds of thousands nicant 
iiiuch higher commissions for the siiiiic 
amount of work. Adding it all up, it is clcar 
that the temptation to push loans on all-too- 
willing developing countries was well-nigh 
irresistible. 

In thc bcginning, of course, thcsc loans 
rnade some sense. Nations like Brazil, Ko- 
rea, and the Philippines quitc naturiilly 
wanted to spend in cxcess of their rcliitivcly 
low incomes, and there were good prospects 
for repayment out of targctcd export Karn- 
ings. But then came the oil crisis, iind with 
it not only'petrodollars to be recycled but 
ii reduction in the ability ot' the world's 
economic machinery to provide food, steel. 
and othcr conimoditics with existing blrnds 
of capital and lobor. A U.S. attenipt at Icad- 
ing a world revival by old-fashioned pump- 
priming to stimulate dcmand for goods was 
:I failure. Sonic developing countries were 
now unable to pay the intcrcst on thcir loans, 
necessitating further loans and greater in. 
dcbtedness. 

Professor Miikin's linal chaptcr is blunt. 
He sees no h o p  for "ad hoccry" arid "mud- 
dling thmugh." Hc believes the bmks should 
realize that thcir loans arc not worth IO() 
cents on the dollar and that they have no 
chancc of' coming out whole. 'Ihc Intcr- 
national Monetary Fund and othcr agencies 
should begin negotiations aimed at parccl- 
ing out losscs. Who will absorb thew 
lossc+ the banks or governments (read the 
taxpayer)-is a question that rcniains to he 
answered. 

-Wdri?r E .  A.slr1c.v 

NUCLEAR WEAPONS AND 

edited by Christine Cassel, Mlchael 

(Praeger: xix+SSI pp.; S29.9SiS12.95) 

This cornpcndiurn of information rcgartling 
the frightening situation in which wc find 
oursclvcs toward thc end ot' the twcnticth 
ccntury is timely. neccss;iry. and uscliil. 
Originally intcndcd as a rcadcr for nicdical 
students in a coursc on the "Mcdicid Con- 
sequences of Nuclear W;ir"-its editing wils 
carried out undcr the auspices of  thc Roston- 
based Physicians for Social Kcsponsibil- 
ity-the voluiiic will be of value to any 
concenicd citizcn iind is nn cxecllcnt re- 
sourcc for collcpc classes and cornrnuiiity 
groups. 

'Ibc tcinpo of lcarl'ul rcxtion to the pros- 
Ixct of nuclear wiir and the possibility of 
planetary destruction is incrcasing. While 
Hcrsey's Ilirosliittiti i n  the 'SOS raised inornl 
qucstions arid crcatcd sori~c tincasc (did we 
nced to use the boilit)'!), more realistic nnd 
personal fears have bccn coining to the forc 
within the past l ive years. Puhlicatioii of' 
the Japitncsc scientists' Hirostiittiu titid ,Vii- 

p s u k i  i n  19x3. followed by thc more rcccnt 
Sciiviw article "Nuclcar Winter." tliibo- 
ratctl i n  thc April, 19x4. issue of Ilrtllrvitr 
ofthi. Afottiic .Sci(vi1i.\t.\, h a s  generated con- 
sternation worldwide. Washirigtoil i ind 

Moscow's slow d;uicc around the prospcc- 
tivc killing-ground Iiiis ;iuginciitctl tlicsc 
t'cars iid anxictics. 

The readings arc groupccl undcr such 
headings iis "'l'lic I\.lcdic;il 1~csi~~)iisibility." 
"'lhc lhrcat of Nuclear Wiir." i i d  "'l'ho 
Wciip(1nS." A niiinhcr of chilpttrs i\rc dc- 
voted to tlic effects 01' nuclear explosions 
on hurniin beings and tlic environment. thrir 
short :rnd long-term psycliological and cco- 
nomic cflccts. the in;!bility ol nicdicinc to 
cope, anti ttie useIcssiicss of civil tlcfi.nsc. 
I here is a firic chapter titled **Ethics." a.hicIi 
contains the Catholic bishops' stiitcI1iclit 
ulonp with ii tart pliilosophical iinalysib of 
the uscs of pntriotisni i n  this context. 

iind Nuclear I'eilCc..' if not exactly opti- 
mistic. is tlic iiiost t~opcftil. Its atittiorb prc- 
suine that 'a f~dilllicntiil change i n  national 
attitudes is possible, thiit coininon scnse 
docs exist ariiong the forcign policy pl;in- 
ncrs of coiiipcting ;ind ;intagonistic n;itioii+. 
and tliat tlic r;ition;il cxiuiiii?ation of nltcr- 
natives will Iced to sciisiblc reactions. 
Ncvcrtliclcss, it is with ill1 iippciidix tliat tho 
book ends-tlic chilling ;mi bittcr ccicntilic 
;rrticlc "Nuclciir Wintcr: Gl~)l)ill Consc- 
qucnccs of  hlultiplc Nuclcar Explosions." 

- - .Gcwp A .  S i l w r  
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